National Federation of the Blind of the Miami Valley

February 10, 2018
Christ Episcopal Church – 20 W. 1st St., Dayton
Introductions

Attendance: Dr. Carolyn Peters (President), Jaynine Pickens (Vice-President), Tim Janning (Treasurer), Robert Spangler (Secretary), Wanda Sloan, Gary Williams, Betty Bolds, Amy Bonano, Richard Payne, Karen Warner, Sharon Dodds, Debbie Williamitis, Shirley Mcdowell, Sheila Hardy-Wilson, Gloria Robinson  and Terri More.

Dr. Carolyn Peters called the meeting to order at 1:00pm.

Amy Bonano gave the prayer.

The presidential release was played. The  main point of this release is the new code of conduct. Please read it at http://www.nfb.org/code-conduct. The chapter held a discussion about this afterward.

Secretary Report
Robert Spangler read the minutes.  Karen Warner motioned to accept and Amy seconded.  

Treasurer Report

Tim Janning read the treasurer report. Robert motioned to accept the report and Gloria Robinson seconded.
Text of Report

February 1, thru February 28, 2018
Brought forward: 
Checking $254.92
Savings $1,919.18  
CD $1,012.65
Net Worth $3,186.75
 INCOME:
Savings Dividend $0.12
C D Dividend $1.07
2018 chapter dues paid $120.00
Key chain sales at state convention $20.00
Spaghetti Dinner revenue $35.00
Donations $10.00
Total Income $186.19
EXPENDITURES:
PAC $5.00
Total Expenses $5.00
Surplus $181.19
NEW BALANCES:
Checking $434.92
Savings $1,919.30  
C D $1,013.72
Net Worth $3,367.94
 
Old Business and Discussion
Committee Reports

Membership

Sandra Kimble Murnan, Diabetes Educator with the Montgomery County Health District, would like to join the chapter. 

Fundraising

Sheila will provide tickets for us to sell for the spaghetti dinner. She also has flyers. She will send out a letter indicating what she needs for donations. The tickets will be $7. It has increased because of the lasagna. the dinner will take place on Saturday, May 12, 12:30-3:30. Sheila asked Shirley Mcdowell to contact local media. 

Terri More asked members to ask others, such as family members, to come and help make arts and crafts. This is an idea for another fundraiser. Debbie said that she would try to find volunteers. 

New Business/Announcements

In April, we will help give out information on how to chapter build in Toledo. There will be a twelve-passenger van for a one-day trip to Toledo on April 14. Richard said that this will be an informational seminar.  We will also mail out some literature. 

National convention:
, July 3 through July 10, 2018 
Please make your hotel reservations if you have not done so. Also, please be sure to invite someone to share a room with you

and get the process started - do not wait. 
State convention:

Mark your calendars 

November 2 third and fourth, 2018 
Strongsville, Ohio Cleveland area 
Please  start preparing, we had great attendance last year.

President payne will be up for reelection and it is imperative that the 

membership of the Miami Valley chapter support his endeavor.

Adjourned: 2:45pm
